





Drug site rejected





In a blow for Wesley Central Mission, Melbourne City Council has rejected it as a possible site for a sanctioned heroin injecting room.





The council will write to the State Government telling it the mission’s position is inappropriate.





“Firstly, it is absolutely the wrong location and secondly, the publicity surrounding it has colored the argument,” Lord Mayor Peter Costigan said.





“A lot of people think it is the Wesley site or nothing.  That’s just not the case.





“Wesley is not the site.  We want that off the agenda before we decide which way we go on supervised heroin rooms.”





Residents 3000 had lobbied the council to reject outright the mission’s plan for an injecting room.  There was applause from the public gallery when the council’s environment committee voted last night.





The vote was 8-1 with Cr David Risstrom voting against.





The Herald Sun revealed last week the mission’s plan for a supervised heroin injecting room.





The mission says it will save lives and if the trial does not work, it will be abandoned.





The decision was greeted with relief by a city residents’ group.





“What is becoming obvious to a growing number of people is that injecting rooms don’t save lives,” Residents 3000 spokesman Vincent Mahon said.





“We are pleased that council has taken such a courageous decision.





“It’s a big relief.”





Mr Mahon said Wesley was already using its commercial carpark on Lonsdale St as a de facto injecting centre.





“And there has been increased damage to property and threats, particularly to women, as a result,” he said.





By RACHAEL HODDER, urban affairs reporter
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�
Compare the arguments of Melbourne City Council, Residents 3000 and the Wesley Mission in relation to the proposed trial of a SIF.�
�
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